Your community Association

Queen Elizabeth * Exhibition * Haultain

NEWSLETTER * JUNE 2018

CONTENTS

SUM Theatre in the	
Park 2018	. 2
SPL knowlympics	. 2
301 Hilliard Street East	. 3
Attention QEXCA babysitters!	. 3
Community Gardens	.4



To learn more about events in our community, see www.gexca.ca or facebook.com/gexca.saskatoon

We welcome your questions, suggestions and concerns!

Get in touch with us by email at gexca.saskatoon@gmail.com, by mail c/o Queen Elizabeth School, 1905 Eastlake Ave., Saskatoon SK S7J OW9

MONDAY JULY 23, 7:00 P.M. EXHIBITION PARK







Your Community Association



A MESSAGE FROM ST. PAUL'S HOSPITAL REGARDING

301 HILLIARD STREET EAST

Owned by the Bishops of Saskatchewan through Emmanuel Care, St. Paul's Hospital leads Palliative Care and Hospice Services and houses the only Palliative Care Unit in the Saskatoon area. Since the opening of the Palliative Care Unit nearly 30 years ago, St. Paul's has been working to establish a residential hospice in Saskatoon. A hospice is a respectful, comfortable and home-like facility for patients facing end of life who do not require hospital care, but are unable to be cared for in their own home.

In 2014, St. Paul's Hospital learned of the availability of the former Ursuline Sisters of Prelate residence and investigated its potential use as a Hospice. The quiet neighbourhood with nearby parks is ideally suited to a hospice. Investigation of the building structure and city zoning also proved to be positive for the establishment of a hospice.

In 2015, St. Paul's Hospital purchased the property at 301 Hilliard Street East and we are proceeding with the development of the hospice. The Hospital is currently in the planning stages and will be doing minor, non-invasive exploratory work on the property the beginning of May, 2018.

We apologize for any noise pollution or other inconvenience this equipment may cause.

We are excited to be working to fill this service gap in the community and look forward to becoming a part of the Queen Elizabeth community! Further details of the Hospital's plan will be forthcoming in the New Year.

Should you have questions or concerns while this work is underway, please contact Hospital Administration at: (306) 655-5800.

CHILDCARE?



- 2 licensed facilities
- Ages 6 weeks-5 years
- Monthly rates
- **SPECIAL SUMMER DAILY RATE**



■ DOWNTOWN: 306.653.4464 EXT. 106 ■ EASTSIDE: 306.974.0394

Welcoming. Connecting. Belonging.

ATTENTION **QEXCA** BABYSITTERS!

We're compiling a babysitter list for the next issue of our newsletter.

If you'd like to be included in the list, please email gexca.saskatoon@amail.com, and provide us with the following info:

- Your name
- Your age as of August 2018
- Your phone number
- Whether or not you've completed the babysitter's training course through the Canadian Red Cross, St. John Ambulance or the Saskatchewan Safety Council.

GEXCA COMMUNITY GARDENS







Consider participating in one of the community Gardens:

Queen Elizabeth School or Aden Bowman School.

PLOTS ARE AVAILABLE NOW!

community gardens play a vital role in building communities, developing sustainable local food systems, providing access to fresh, healthy and nutritious food and creating resilient community spaces.

Learn more about your community at <u>gexca.ca</u> or <u>facebook.com/gexca.saskatoon</u>.

Find out more at <u>gexca.saskatoon@gmail.com</u>.